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Comment text:
Overview If we look first at those wards with the highest negative variance at 2016 we find
that they are all clustered together in the west of the borough and largely separated from the
east by the Roding valley/ M11 and A406 corridor. Therefore the scope for boundary changes
that would equalise these wards with the rest of the borough is very limited without a major
structural reform. They are in order: Monkhams (-12%), Roding (-8.7%), Church End (-8%),
Bridge (-7%), Wanstead (-6%) and Snaresbrook (-5%). It is clear that any restructuring of
ward boundaries needs to start here with consequential knock on effects across the whole
borough. However, if we add together the total electorate for these six wards and divide by five
we arrive at an average of 10,053 (2016) and 11,357 (2021). If we then add together the total
electorate for the remaining 15 wards and divide by 15 we arrive at 9,380 (2016) and 11,313
(2021), which gives a near perfect match at 2021. This raises the possibility of reducing the
number of wards to 20 and the number of councillors to 60, which would be my preference and
in line with national policy of reducing the democratic burden. It would also make the whole
exercise far easier and less disruptive, as well as preserving the ancient community boundary
between the old borough of Wanstead and Woodford and that of Barkingside and Ilford.
However, I note that the commission is minded to retain 21 wards and 63 councillors, and
should my preference for a reduction not be accepted, then it is clear that the west of the
borough will end up with five and a bit wards and that a new ward will be required in the south
of the borough. To achieve this some isolated areas in Bridge or Roding wards to the east of
the Roding Valley, such as the Hill Farm Estate, would need to be absorbed into Fairlop and
Fullwell wards with consequential knock-ons. I am also minded that once the ward boundaries
are finalised serious consideration should then be given to the naming of whatever areas it has
produced. It is clear that as ward boundaries have changed over the years that we now have
situations where the ward name bears little resemblance to the area it covers and has even
less meaning to the residents who live there. This, I feel, has much more importance now than
it did in the past as we have ward based policing and MOPAC ward panels.
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